

VILLAGE OF RAYMOND
STORM WATER UTILITY DISTRICT (SWUD)

August 17, 2020
Raymond Village Hall

2255 76th St., Franksville, WI 53126
On Monday, August 17, 2020, the Village of Raymond Storm Water Utility District held their regular monthly meeting.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  Present for the meeting were, Chairman Doug Schwartz; Members, James Phillips, John Strueder, Scott Brenton, and Brent Kultgen. Also present was Charlie Nowakowski from RA Smith Engineering.
1. ROLL CALL 
2. REVIEW OF BILLS:  None
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES of June 15, 2020: Approved 5-0 on a Brenton/Kultgen motion.
4. SET AGENDA: SET WITH NO CHANGES
5. REVIEW OF 2020 BUDGET TO DATE
a. General update on current budget status.
6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
a. Discussion/Decision on future projects.

Review of projects presented by RA Smith at 108th/3 mile and new projects to be completed. Approved 5-0 on a Kultgen/Strueder motion to have RA Smith obtain quotes for all projects under consideration.
RA Smith was asked to look into flooding issues at the Lennart property by request of the property owner to Member Phillips. RA Smith will contact owner and schedule a review. Member Phillips will also review the property with the owner.

7. NEW BUSINESS:
a. Discussion/Decision regarding Racine County Drainage District Fees for the next five years.

Chairman Schwartz noted that this is the last year of the current five-year contract. Negotiations with the county will be forthcoming for the future contract. He will keep the commission updated as it approaches.

b. Discussion/Decision regarding drain tile for Parcel #168-042116018050.

Resident Joe Pohlhammer, who was present, requested that SWUD replace a drain tile on the property. He was informed that the replacement of tiles does not fall within the responsibility or authority of SWUD. He was informed that further requests would need to be provided to the village board for discussion. Approved 5-0 on a Schwartz/Strueder motion to deny request and recommend resident bring request before the village board.
8. PUBLIC COMMENT:
Resident Jean Qualler mentioned that over the last two years the water around the cemetery has been increasing. The commission acknowledged her concern and will review the matter for future project consideration.
Resident Joe Pohlhammer questioned the purpose of the commission if it doesn’t replace tiles. He was again informed that SWUD is not authorized under the current ordinance and further requests need to be presented to the village board.
9. CORRESPONDENCE & ANNOUNCEMENTS: NONE
10. AJOURNMENT:

At 7:32 PM the meeting was adjourned on a Brenton/Kultgen motion. Motion carried 5-0.
Respectfully submitted, 

James Phillips
Secretary
Storm Water Utility District

